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Dear Parents and Carers  

I would like to thank you for your support with uniform and equipment it is making a difference to 

ensure that all our pupils are prepared for learning. A special thanks to the parents of year 11 who 

attended in numbers to the Careers Evening. It was great to see so many of you again after a long 

period where we were not able to run events. 

Due to the number of pupils leaving outside the front of the school can we please ask parents to not 

enter the school gates with cars unless they have a child who needs to be picked up for medical 

reasons. The school is very busy and there is a real danger that an accident may occur when we have 

additional cars on site. Thank you for your cooperation with this. 

Can we please ensure that pupils come to school with a water bottle as we have a lot of pupils going 

to the medical room for a cup and water when there is multiple water fountains around the school. 

We are looking to set up a uniform shop as well as other support for families. We are acutely aware 

of the cost-of-living crisis, and this is one of the ways we will be offering help. We already have some 

spare uniforms but if you can donate any uniform no longer used that would be great. We can then 

offer this to families who need some support. The shop will be open once a month in the canteen at 

school. Further details to follow. 

Finally, from me, spaces on the Open Mornings on the 10th, 11th and 12th of October are filling up 

rapidly, if you are considering Toynbee for you child please contact the school, the flyer is on the 

front of the school website. 

Matthew Longden 

 

 

Timetable  

Next week is WEEK B on your lesson timetables.   
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Year 10 

 

It's been another busy week for year 10 and they are continuing to impress me with their hard work 

and dedication in lessons. I have enjoyed popping into lessons and tutor time throughout the week 

and hope to continue catching them all hard at work! 

It was lovely to see so many of you at the year 10 Careers Evening on Tuesday. If you have any 

further questions about plans for Work Experience, please do not hesitate to get in touch. I will be 

talking to the pupils about starting to make plans for where they would like to go for their week and 

would like each student to experience this fantastic opportunity. 

Well done to 10MA who currently have the most Proud Points in our year group. Keep up the 

excellent work - I will be awarding prizes to the individual students and the tutor group with the 

most Proud Points and Achievement Points at the end of each half term! 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

Ms Gentle 

 

We are excited to announce that we will be running our October Half Term Holiday Camp at the 

following venues: 

*Orchard Junior Dibden on Wednesday 26th and Thursday 27th October.  

*Knights Enham Andover on Monday 24th and Tuesday 25th October and 

*Mountbatten School Romsey Monday 24th through to Friday 28th October.  

Holiday Camp will be for children aged 6 - 12 years old and they will run from 08:30am - 4:30pm.  

We would love to welcome as many children as possible. Although we do not have any free spaces to 

allocate for this camp, we do accept childcare vouchers as a means of payment. 

Please contact Sonia on Sonia.guerrier@personalbesteducation.com to book a space. 
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Attendance Reminder  

Please ensure you email attendance@toynbee.hants.sch.uk  or send a message via school comms on 

the first and any subsequent days of absence for your child.  

Thank you. 

 

Personal Development  

 

This week we have been focusing on giving to others to improve wellbeing. People who show a 

greater interest in helping others are more likely to rate themselves as happy, we looked at the 

science of kindness using this video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=O9UByLyOjBM and then 

came up with some ideas of ways to show kindness to others this week.  

 

Homework Club 

 

Homework club runs in learning support from 3-4pm every Monday-Thursday. No need to book in 

advance, just come with some homework and staff will support you in completing it.  

 

Lunchtime Art Club 1.30pm – 2.00pm 

• Monday – LRC 

• Tuesday – T1 

• Wesnesday – LRC 

• Thursday – T1 

• Friday – T1 

This is a safe place to chill and relax. 
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Vacancies  

 We have the following vacancies at the school. Please visit our website for more information.  

• PA to the Headteacher 

• Learning Support Assistant – Vision Impairment Resource  

• Learning Support Assistant  

• Learning Support Assistant – Maths 

• Head of Music 

• Examinations Invigilator 

• Pastoral Assistant 

• PE Cover Supervisor 

• Cover Supervisor  
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ALL activities start week beginning 12th September except Music Theory, Rock Band and Show Case 

Choir which start week beginning 19th Sept 

Monday    3pm-4pm   MU1    GCSE Music Drop In   

For any GCSE music students to come and use the macs for composition work, or to have extra 

support with theory.  

Tuesday    3pm–4pm    MU1   Toynbee Band  

For all year groups. Woodwind, brass, string, percussion players of any standard. We play a mix of 

genres including classical, pop, jazz and film music.  

Tuesday    3pm-4pm    MU2    Rock Band  

For all year groups. Drum, guitar, bass guitar, keyboard/piano players and singers of any standard.  

Tuesday    4-5 pm    MU1     Music Theory 

For anyone wanting to improve their music theory and help with passing Grade 5 Theory. 
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Thursday    8:15-9am    MU2   Show Chorus  

A choir for all year groups and abilities singing a variety of genres. No audition, just come along if you 

like singing!   

Thursday    3pm-4pm   MU2    Show Case  

A choir for all year groups singing a variety of genres. You will need to be part of show chorus and 

audition for this group.  

Friday    Lunchtime   MU2 Year 7 & 8 Keyboard Club  

For any year 7 and 8 pupils who want to come and use the mac computers out of class time to learn 

songs of their choice on the keyboard.  

 

Instrumental and singing lessons are now running and all timetables are displayed on the noticeboard 

outside Music Room 1. We will be in contact with those pupils on the waiting list should a slot 

become available.  

We are also offering a Music Theory club every Tuesday from 4-5pm in Music Room 1. This is for any 

pupils who are wanting to want support in passing Grade 5 Theory. This club is run by one of our 

peripatetic teachers and costs £100 per term. Please let your child's Music teacher if they wish to 

attend and we will set this payment up on Scopay. 
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